
Mr. Bryce Shashinka 
134 New St 
Shelton, CT 06484-2324 
 
 

Aug 31, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Bryce Shashinka 
 



Mrs. Cindy Black 
2320 Wagon Wheel Dr 
Easton, PA 18040-7816 
 
 

Aug 31, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Cindy Black 
 



Mr. Levente Hajdu 
105 Linwood Ave 
North Bellmore, NY 11710-2408 
 
 

Aug 31, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Levente Hajdu 
 



Mrs. Laurie Dunn 
31 Tannery Rd 
Fiskdale, MA 01518-1170 
 
 

Aug 31, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Laurie Dunn 
 



Mr. Guuy Jacob 
PO Box 037207 
Elmont, NY 11003-7207 
 
 

Aug 31, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Guuy Jacob 
 



Mr. Siegfried Hellring 
27b Park Ave 
Dumont, NJ 07628-3003 
 
 

Aug 31, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Siegfried Hellring 
 



Mr. Marc Anthony Seda 
2824 University Ave 
Bronx, NY 10468-2315 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Marc Anthony Seda 
 



Mr. Don Salsburg 
10 Maplewood Ct 
Barnegat, NJ 08005-2008 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Don Salsburg 
 



Ms. maryke petruzzi 
208 Radcliff Dr 
Nyack, NY 10960-1012 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. maryke petruzzi 
 



Ms. Nancy Hart 
8317 Rolling Rd 
Manassas, VA 20110-3624 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Nancy Hart 
 



Ms. Nandita Shah 
7024 Mink Hollow Rd 
Highland, MD 20777-9770 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Nandita Shah 
 



Mr. David Heyer 
153 E 165th St 
Apt 1d 
Bronx, NY 10452-9100 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. David Heyer 
 



Ms. Mary Rush 
4725 Montclair Ave 
Charlotte, NC 28211-2907 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Mary Rush 
 



Mr. Donald Williams 
81 College Ave 
Somerville, MA 02144-1957 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Donald Williams 
 



Ms. Deanna Walliser 
52 Maeshall Run 
Northampton, PA 18067 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Deanna Walliser 
 



Mrs. Jocelyne Pinque 
244 chemin de la petite Poyatiere 
Jayat, None 01340 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Jocelyne Pinque 
 



Mrs. chris schneebeli 
avenue des Amazones 6 
Geneva 
Genève, NY 12241 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. chris schneebeli 
 



Dr. Joe Morrissey 
67 Kendall Ave 
Binghamton, NY 13903-1446 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Joe Morrissey 
 



Ms. Suzanne Hall 
PO Box 732 
Mont Alto, PA 17237-0732 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Suzanne Hall 
 



Mr. Stephen Leone 
29 Ridge Rd 
Smithtown, NY 11787-2505 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Stephen Leone 
 



Ms. C. Kasey 
9317 Guenevere Pl 
Mechanicsville, VA 23116-2781 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. C. Kasey 
 



Mr. matt smith 
4301 Farrington Rd 
Durham, NC 27707-5239 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. matt smith 
 



Ms. Ann Coz 
PO Box 541561 
Waltham, MA 02454-1561 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Ann Coz 
 



Mr. Dennis Schaef 
715 Limber Rd 
Meadville, PA 16335-8070 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Dennis Schaef 
 



Ms. carrie Mullen 
PO Box 228 
Orangeburg, NY 10962-0228 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. carrie Mullen 
 



Dr. Janice Bernard 
100 Revolutionary Rd 
Scarborough, NY 10510-2015 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Janice Bernard 
 



Mrs. Louise Kane 
18 beach plum lane 
Eastham, MA 02642 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Louise Kane 
 



Dr. Jack Paradise 
17 Brettwood Rd 
Belmont, MA 02478-2303 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Jack Paradise 
 



Mrs. Nancy Soister 
234 N Wayne St 
Orwigsburg, PA 17961-1936 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Nancy Soister 
 



Ms. patricia lasek 
8432 Trenton Falls Rd 
Barneveld, NY 13304-2230 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. patricia lasek 
 



Dr. Barbara Bogart 
PO Box 265 
Brookfield, CT 06804-0265 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Barbara Bogart 
 



Ms. Jean Thorsen 
29 Perry St 
New London, CT 06320-4707 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Jean Thorsen 
 



Dr. richard Jackson 
40 John St 
Shelburne, VT 05482-7394 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. richard Jackson 
 



Mr. fred fall 
106 Uxbridge 
Cherry Hill, NJ 08034-3724 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. fred fall 
 



Mrs. Lori Esposito 
2806 Lee Oaks Pl 
Falls Church, VA 22046-7345 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Lori Esposito 
 



Mrs. patrice Rando 
11 
Niantic, CT 06357 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. patrice Rando 
 



Dr. paul baumiava 
10170 Fishers Tree Way 
Fishers, IN 46037 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. paul baumiava 
 



Dr. Susan Burian 
3871 Danbury Rd 
Brewster, NY 10509-5416 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Susan Burian 
 



Mr. Louis Nielsen 
81 Grotto Ave 
Providence, RI 02906-5609 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Louis Nielsen 
 



Ms. Marilyn Flynn 
2250 Little P econic Bay Road 
Cutchogue, NY 11935 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Marilyn Flynn 
 



Mr. KENNETH DEED 
657a Heritage Vlg 
Southbury, CT 06488-1548 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. KENNETH DEED 
 



Mrs. pat redner 
1 South St 
Houlton, ME 04730-1610 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. pat redner 
 



Ms. Karen Martakos 
43 Massachusetts Ave # 2 
Arlington, MA 02474-8602 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Karen Martakos 
 



Ms. Grace Bergin 
216 E Scribner Ave 
Du Bois, PA 15801-2250 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Grace Bergin 
 



Mr. Emerson Spry 
420 12th St 
Apt K3r 
Brooklyn, NY 11215-5156 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Emerson Spry 
 



Ms. traci Koon 
1807 Trimble Ave 
Mckeesport, PA 15133-3334 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. traci Koon 
 



Ms. Linda Pankewicz 
9 Pulpit Rock Rd 
Raymond, ME 04071-6560 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Linda Pankewicz 
 



Ms. Susan Markowitz 
PO Box 656 
3775 Street Rd 
Lahaska, PA 18931-0656 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Susan Markowitz 
 



Mr. Richard Gast 
55 Stewart Dr 
Constable, NY 12926-3732 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Richard Gast 
 



Ms. Julia Amsler 
586 E Tarkiln Rd 
Clarion, PA 16214-7050 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Julia Amsler 
 



Ms. Esther Shelton 
18540 Drayton Hall Rd Unit 8 
Lewes, DE 19958-5802 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Esther Shelton 
 



Ms. Angie Guevara 
26 Willis St Apt 5 
Framingham, MA 01702-8188 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Angie Guevara 
 



Ms. Loralee Clark 
3616 Nelms Ln 
Williamsburg, VA 23185-8410 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Loralee Clark 
 



Ms. Cherrie Higgins 
PO Box 3693 
Plymouth, MA 02361-3693 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Cherrie Higgins 
 



Mr. Brandon Fuller 
350 G St SW 
Washington, DC 20024-3129 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Brandon Fuller 
 



Ms. Mary Gail Decker 
123 Pinebrook Dr 
Hyde Park, NY 12538-1856 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Mary Gail Decker 
 



Ms. cindy labombard 
29 Dublin St 
Chicopee, MA 01013-3584 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. cindy labombard 
 



Ms. Rita Ogden 
12 Reservoir Pl 
Northport, NY 11768-2912 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Rita Ogden 
 



Ms. Carol Simon 
924 Oak Hill Rd 
Swanville, ME 04915-4205 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Carol Simon 
 



Dr. Beverly Drucker 
3 Crawford Dr 
Tuckahoe, NY 10707-3720 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Beverly Drucker 
 



Mrs. Erin Ciccone 
26 Furnace Colony Dr 
Pembroke, MA 02359-3018 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Erin Ciccone 
 



Mr. JOHN LA VEGLIA 
9418 41st Ave 
Elmhurst, NY 11373-1722 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. JOHN LA VEGLIA 
 



Ms. Carolyn Ormenaj 
10 Alexander Ave 
Jackson, NJ 08527-3102 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Carolyn Ormenaj 
 



Mr. Mauricio Pulido 
68-27 60St Ap 1L 
Ridgewood, NY 11385 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Mauricio Pulido 
 



Mrs. May Dorn 
8718 Van Hoesen Rd 
Clay, NY 13041-9604 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. May Dorn 
 



Ms. Kellie Smith 
13 Brandy Ln 
Deering, NH 03244-6500 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Kellie Smith 
 



Ms. Susan Johnston 
Handel Road 
East Hartford, CT 06118 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Susan Johnston 
 



Mr. John R Farina 
85 Courtland Ave Apt 06 
Stamford, CT 06902-3409 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. John R Farina 
 



Mr. Gerard T Dooney 
45 Walton Ave 
Locust Valley, NY 11560-1226 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Gerard T Dooney 
 



Mrs. Melanie Alexander 
PO Box K 
Stanfordville, NY 12581-0160 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Melanie Alexander 
 



Ms. valerie gilbert 
345 E 56th St 
New York, NY 10022-3736 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. valerie gilbert 
 



Mr. edwin skinner 
238 Clifton Rd 
Rocky Mount, NC 27804-3722 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. edwin skinner 
 



Mrs. Heather Savino 
15 S End Rd 
East Haven, CT 06512-4541 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Heather Savino 
 



Mr. ANDREW Hildreth 
507 Saint Christophers Rd 
Richmond, VA 23226-2725 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. ANDREW Hildreth 
 



Miss Gaia Mattiace 
12421 Goldfinch Ct 
Potomac, MD 20854-3036 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss Gaia Mattiace 
 



Ms. Sheryl Pierson 
71 Silver St 
North Granby, CT 06060-1508 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Sheryl Pierson 
 



Mrs. Nicole Berkheimer 
5709 Bluewood Ln 
Knoxville, TN 37921-3905 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Nicole Berkheimer 
 



Mrs. Gloria Cameron 
109 Crestwood Dr 
New Castle, PA 16101-9231 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Gloria Cameron 
 



Ms. Roslyn Schwartz 
1606 S Springwood Dr 
Silver Spring, MD 20910-2725 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Roslyn Schwartz 
 



Mrs. Jennifer Gitschier 
7 Oak Dr 
Plainville, MA 02762-1712 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Jennifer Gitschier 
 



Mr. Shane McAndrew 
911 E Park Sq 
Prospect Park, PA 19076-2211 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Shane McAndrew 
 



Mr. Steven Burrows 
640 Valley Brook Ln 
Winston Salem, NC 27104-2732 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Steven Burrows 
 



Miss dostana ljusic 
36 Cascade Lake Rd 
Warwick, NY 10990-3826 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss dostana ljusic 
 



Ms. Caroline Phelan 
102 Parkspring Ct 
Cary, NC 27519-7534 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Caroline Phelan 
 



Ms. jeanette reilly 
1377 Millstone Rd 
Sag Harbor, NY 11963-2209 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. jeanette reilly 
 



Mrs. Connie Mogull 
1019 Old White Plains Rd 
Mamaroneck, NY 10543-1100 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Connie Mogull 
 



Ms. Nina Garfinkel 
880 Peninsula Blvd 
Woodmere, NY 11598-1930 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Nina Garfinkel 
 



Ms. Diana Carpinone 
6a Nelson St 
Dover, NH 03820-3715 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Diana Carpinone 
 



Ms. linda smyth 
54 Somers Rd 
Enfield, CT 06082-3214 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. linda smyth 
 



Ms. virginia nordberg 
25 Boyden Ave 
Maplewood, NJ 07040-1617 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. virginia nordberg 
 



Dr. Janis D'Angelo 
1368 Clove Rd 
Staten Island, NY 10301-4303 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Janis D'Angelo 
 



Ms. Joan Hoffmann 
473 Harding Rd 
Laurence Harbor, NJ 08879-2865 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Joan Hoffmann 
 



Ms. Mary Jo Knox 
P.O. Box 333 
5864 Heckert Road 
Bakerstown, PA 15007-0333 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Mary Jo Knox 
 



Dr. jill nord 
7715 62nd St 
Glendale, NY 11385-6809 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. jill nord 
 



Dr. Robert Puca 
535 Dean St Apt 306 
Brooklyn, NY 11217-2182 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Robert Puca 
 



Mr. Scott Adams 
7 Blueberry Hill Rd 
Groveland, MA 01834-1610 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Scott Adams 
 



Mrs. Sally Giles 
7370 199th St 
Flushing, NY 11366-1823 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Sally Giles 
 



Ms. colleen gray-mackey 
16 Sandalwood Dr 
Apt 9 
Newark, DE 19713-4619 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. colleen gray-mackey 
 



Mr. Paulino Aboitiz 
508 E 11th St 
# Apt4a 
New York, NY 10009-4600 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Paulino Aboitiz 
 



Mr. William Nicholsoon 
PO Box 1695 
101 Cove View Road 
Wellfleet, MA 02667-1695 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. William Nicholsoon 
 



Ms. Elizabeth Hestnes 
2 Sudbury Rd 
Weston, MA 02493-1333 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  Please protect herring!  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Elizabeth Hestnes 
 



Ms. ellen becker 
18 Manchester Ave 
Media, PA 19063-3511 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. ellen becker 
 



Dr. Victor Yim 
142 Joralemon St 
Brooklyn, NY 11201-4747 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Victor Yim 
 



Ms. carolyn lehman 
327 Bell Ave 
Altoona, PA 16602-4937 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. carolyn lehman 
 



Mr. George L. Trigg 
143 W Franklin Ave 
Apt 316 
Pennington, NJ 08534-1442 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment to and support of meaningful reform of 
the Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full 
range of management options developed in Amendment 5, including the 
following: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish, and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure that exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. George L. Trigg 
 



Ms. Laura Cisero 
61 Mayflower Dr 
Bridgeport, CT 06604-1211 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Laura Cisero 
 



Mrs. Marguerite and Joseph Abramo 
15 Sanford Ln 
Stony Brook, NY 11790-3303 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Marguerite and Joseph Abramo 
 



Ms. Belinda Scott 
26 Marquette St 
Gardner, MA 01440-4006 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Belinda Scott 
 



Ms. Maryann Rein 
PO Box 8624 
Endwell, NY 13762-8624 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Maryann Rein 
 



Mr. James Trimm 
7755 New Providence Dr 
Falls Church, VA 22042-4420 
 
 

Sep 1, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. James Trimm 
 



Ms. Tsai Lin Chen 
217 Ocean Ave Apt C8 
Brooklyn, NY 11225-5569 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Tsai Lin Chen 
 



Mr. Gerald Anderson 
1561 Maxim Southard Rd 
Howell, NJ 07731-8900 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Gerald Anderson 
 



Mrs. antje fray 
58 Old North Rd 
Washington, CT 06793-1303 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. antje fray 
 



Ms. Heather Lloyd 
309 Doone Rd 
Fairless Hills, PA 19030-2228 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Heather Lloyd 
 



Mrs. Maria Hernandez 
7317 53rd Ave 
Maspeth, NY 11378-1510 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Maria Hernandez 
 



Ms. Anne Greene 
17219 Quaker Ln 
Sandy Spring, MD 20860-1266 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Anne Greene 
 



Mrs. jeanette capotorto 
16 Plum Tree Ln 
Commack, NY 11725-2409 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. jeanette capotorto 
 



Mr. Richard &amp; Eileen Heaning 
12 Seneca Dr 
North Massapequa, NY 11758-1026 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Richard &amp; Eileen Heaning 
 



Ms. Jean Nick 
1911 Gallows Hill Rd 
Kintnersville, PA 18930-9567 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Time to reduce bycatch 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Jean Nick 
 



Mr. David Nevin 
28 Wheeler Rd 
Litchfield, CT 06759-2817 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. David Nevin 
 



Miss Lyle And Mary Ann Linder 
Lyle &amp; Mary Ann 
Franklin, NY 13775-0114 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss Lyle And Mary Ann Linder 
 



Mr. Hank Edwards 
7571 Kershaw Rd 
Arapahoe, NC 28510-9731 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Hank Edwards 
 



Ms. Valerie Pekar 
4129 41st St 
Apt 1g 
Long Island City, NY 11104-3236 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Valerie Pekar 
 



ms Olivia Schlosser 
9 Atwoodville Ln 
Mansfield Center, CT 06250-1140 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
ms Olivia Schlosser 
 



Mr. Michael Tekel 
53 Argonne Rd W 
Hampton Bays, NY 11946-2256 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Michael Tekel 
 



Ms. elizabeth britton 
610 Meadowview Dr 
Pulaski, VA 24301-3235 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. elizabeth britton 
 



Mr. Christopher Froehlich 
9352 Rustling Leaf 
Columbia, MD 21045-5212 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Christopher Froehlich 
 



Mr. thomas lipp 
94 Eastlawn St 
Fairfield, CT 06824-6418 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. thomas lipp 
 



Ms. Judy Wood 
1500 Graduate Ln 
Apt 101 
Raleigh, NC 27606-2996 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Judy Wood 
 



Ms. Catherine Veley 
11703 Ramsey Shores Dr W 
Adams, NY 13605-2307 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Catherine Veley 
 



ms regina powell 
2016 Dalis Dr 
Concord, CA 94520-5418 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
ms regina powell 
 



mrs Michele Wilkinson 
8 Rutland Close 
Ashton Under Lyne, AL 47983 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
mrs Michele Wilkinson 
 



mrs nicolette ludolphi 
scheeÃelerstr.53 
bremen/germany, AE 28239 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
mrs nicolette ludolphi 
 



Mr. Daniel Hawk 
94 Hopkins Ln 
Orleans, MA 02653-3463 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Daniel Hawk 
 



ms Victoria Molinari 
19880 3rd Ave NW Apt 35 
Poulsbo, WA 98370-8362 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
ms Victoria Molinari 
 



Mrs. Nancy Gault 
35 Brown Brook Rd 
Southbury, CT 06488-1010 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Nancy Gault 
 



Mr. Alex Danik 
50 Battery Pl 
New York, NY 10280-1517 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Alex Danik 
 



Miss Canova Josy 
cp 344 
Sion, None 19510 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss Canova Josy 
 



Dr. Eric Patterson 
168 Pleasant Grove Rd 
Ithaca, NY 14850-2602 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Eric Patterson 
 



Mrs. hOLLY LAWSON 
6800 Grayson Tpke 
Speedwell, VA 24374-3000 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. hOLLY LAWSON 
 



mrs Carlene Visperas 
5361 Meadow Wood Pl 
Concord, CA 94521-1502 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
mrs Carlene Visperas 
 



Ms. Susan Wald 
PO Box 1619 
Southampton, NY 11969-1619 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Susan Wald 
 



Ms. Elsa Voelcker 
97 Old Pound Rd 
Antrim, NH 03440-3302 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
It i9s time we conserve all of our resources. Waste in the name od 
expediency is sacrilegious. 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Elsa Voelcker 
 



Ms. Anne Lazarus 
524 E 20th St Apt 2g 
New York, NY 10009-1340 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  The fishing grounds must be protected as indicated 
above, or soon there will be fish depletion and seious damage to the 
ecology.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Anne Lazarus 
 



mrs caterina caligiuri 
via m azzarita 206 
rome, AE 00189 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
mrs caterina caligiuri 
 



Mrs. Patricia Ann Liske 
2200 Trinidad St 
Falls Church, VA 22043-1929 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Patricia Ann Liske 
 



Mrs. Lucy Almeida 
178 Garner Ave 
Bloomfield, NJ 07003-4514 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Lucy Almeida 
 



Mr. Andrew Astalos 
401b Picardy Ct 
Lakewood, NJ 08701-6744 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Andrew Astalos 
 



Mrs. cheryl elovirta 
19 pinegrove terrace 
winooski, VT 05404 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. cheryl elovirta 
 



Ms. donna Cohen 
1 Partridge Rd 
Hopkinton, MA 01748-2639 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. donna Cohen 
 



Ms. Tammy Havens 
41 Havens Rd 
Sussex, NJ 07461-3926 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Tammy Havens 
 



Ms. Brandy Clary 
PO Box 24 
Lawrenceville, VA 23868-0024 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Brandy Clary 
 



Ms. Darla McClain 
226 Sheffield Ave 
West Babylon, NY 11704-5305 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Darla McClain 
 



Dr. sharron laplante MD 
PO Box 886 
Tolland, CT 06084-0886 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. sharron laplante MD 
 



mrs Toni Adisano 
2066 W 7th St 
Brooklyn, NY 11223-3731 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
mrs Toni Adisano 
 



Ms. Cynthia White 
3721 Champaign St 
Charlotte, NC 28210-6331 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Cynthia White 
 



Mrs. Patti Brooks 
126 Smoketown Rd 
Mertztown, PA 19539-9205 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Patti Brooks 
 



Mr. timothy carty 
344 Temple St 
Duxbury, MA 02332-3249 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. timothy carty 
 



ms Diane Miller 
60 Route 94 
Warwick, NY 10990 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
ms Diane Miller 
 



ms Iva Riddle 
1406 Ruth St 
Arlington, TX 76010-2024 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
ms Iva Riddle 
 



Ms. Margaret Pierson 
6513 Grange Ln Unit 203 
Alexandria, VA 22315-5810 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Margaret Pierson 
 



ms Carol Hupp 
3400 Townsend Blvd 
# 121 
Jacksonville, FL 32277-2704 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
ms Carol Hupp 
 



Ms. jean layton 
PO Box 54 
Greens Farms, CT 06838-0054 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. jean layton 
 



Miss teresa royer 
22 Main St 
Lake Grove, NY 11755-2937 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss teresa royer 
 



mr Jos. Renneke 
8621 Basswood Rd Unit 26 
Eden Prairie, MN 55344-4175 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
mr Jos. Renneke 
 



Ms. Rachel Meyer 
7 Maple Ln 
Huntington, NY 11743-1945 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Rachel Meyer 
 



ms Erin Robinson 
4221 Southport Cir Apt 3c 
Okemos, MI 48864-2806 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
ms Erin Robinson 
 



Mr. Jeff Charity Jeff Charity 
PO Box 252 
South Paris, ME 04281-0252 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Jeff Charity Jeff Charity 
 



Mr. Thomas Campbell 
389 Orange St 
New Haven, CT 06511-6437 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Thomas Campbell 
 



mrs Valerie Hildebrand 
Marioncliff Drive 
Parma, OH 44134 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
mrs Valerie Hildebrand 
 



Mr. Robert Lombardi 
1465 E 64th St 
Brooklyn, NY 11234-5612 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Robert Lombardi 
 



Mr. Sakil Hassain 
112 W Eckerson Rd Apt A5 
Spring Valley, NY 10977-3615 
 
 

Sep 2, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Sakil Hassain 
 



miss Gysele van Santen 
245 Florida Ave NW Apt 1 
Washington, DC 20001-1870 
 
 

Sep 3, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
miss Gysele van Santen 
 



Ms. k danowski 
15 Bower Hill Rd Apt 801 
Pittsburgh, PA 15228-1437 
 
 

Sep 3, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. k danowski 
 



Mrs. Elke Hoppenbrouwers 
152 Allison Way 
East Haven, CT 06512-6006 
 
 

Sep 3, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Elke Hoppenbrouwers 
 



ms Andrea Nemec 
Vukovarska 
Osijek, AE 31000 
 
 

Sep 3, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
ms Andrea Nemec 
 



ms Danuta Watola 
Chopina 
Kalety, AE 42660 
 
 

Sep 3, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
ms Danuta Watola 
 



Ms. Dagmar Degree 
11 Fairway Ct 
Wrightstown, NJ 08562-2009 
 
 

Sep 3, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Dagmar Degree 
 



Ms. Joan Grishman 
Kyle Ct 
Hyde Park, NY 12538 
 
 

Sep 3, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Joan Grishman 
 



Ms. Bianca Piccillo 
90 6th Ave 
Brooklyn, NY 11217-2800 
 
 

Sep 3, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Bianca Piccillo 
 



Mr. Bruce Blum 
5605 Vantage Point Rd 
Columbia, MD 21044-2621 
 
 

Sep 3, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Bruce Blum 
 



Ms. Dee Morris 
39 Russell St 
Medford, MA 02155-1740 
 
 

Sep 3, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Dee Morris 
 



Ms. Tavia Gilbert 
45 Thomas St # 2 
Portland, ME 04102-3637 
 
 

Sep 3, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Tavia Gilbert 
 



Ms. Kris Glover 
1324 Locust St 
Philadelphia, PA 19107-5658 
 
 

Sep 3, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Kris Glover 
 



Mrs. Victoria Amodio 
300 Eight Lots Road 
Victoria.Amodio@gmail.com 
Sutton, MA 01590 
 
 

Sep 3, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Victoria Amodio 
 



Ms. Belisa Grefe 
46124 Brisbane Sq 
Sterling, VA 20165-5849 
 
 

Sep 3, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Belisa Grefe 
 



Ms. Janet Duran 
13 w 4th st 
New York, NY 10012 
 
 

Sep 3, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Janet Duran 
 



Mr. Robert Carr 
PO Box 184 
Leicester, NC 28748-0184 
 
 

Sep 3, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Robert Carr 
 



Mr. Zdenek Kriz 
44 Douglass St 
Brooklyn, NY 11231-4714 
 
 

Sep 3, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Zdenek Kriz 
 



Mr. Peter Csere 
268 Middletown Rd 
Colchester, CT 06415-1608 
 
 

Sep 3, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Peter Csere 
 



Ms. judy pizarro 
55 E Kings Hwy 
Maple Shade, NJ 08052-2056 
 
 

Sep 3, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. judy pizarro 
 



Ms. Deidre Moderacki 
626 E 14th St 
Apt 10 
New York, NY 10009-3319 
 
 

Sep 3, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce by-catch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Deidre Moderacki 
 



Mr. Robert M. Brown 
2315 Salem Village Rd Apt F 
Baltimore, MD 21234-2554 
 
 

Sep 3, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Robert M. Brown 
 



mrs Kelly Rucker 
218 Foxhall Dr 
Lexington, SC 29073-8184 
 
 

Sep 3, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
mrs Kelly Rucker 
 



Ms. Amy Biggs 
920 Southmoor Dr Unit 205 
Virginia Beach, VA 23455-3772 
 
 

Sep 3, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Amy Biggs 
 



Ms. Maureen Toscani 
1 Devon Ct 
Cinnaminson, NJ 08077-4301 
 
 

Sep 3, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Maureen Toscani 
 



Mr. Luiz Perez 
35 Oyster Shores Rd 
East Hampton, NY 11937-1177 
 
 

Sep 3, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Luiz Perez 
 



Ms. Carla Elchesen 
51 McKinley Ave 
Valhalla, NY 10595-2040 
 
 

Sep 3, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Carla Elchesen 
 



Mr. nathan schaefer 
128 Salmon Brook Rd 
Antrim, NH 03440-3205 
 
 

Sep 3, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. nathan schaefer 
 



Ms. Stephanie Lombardi 
1053 Chestnut St 
Red Bank, NJ 07701-6153 
 
 

Sep 3, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Stephanie Lombardi 
 



Ms. Bambi Ghys 
7572 - Ritchie Hwy. 
Glen Burnie, MD 21061-3717 
 
 

Sep 3, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Bambi Ghys 
 



Mr. John Leisenring 
4430 19th St N 
Arlington, VA 22207-2317 
 
 

Sep 4, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Please approve and strengthen catch monitoring. Please also reduce 
bycatching! 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. John Leisenring 
 



Miss Linda Andrews 
PO Box 97 
Canterbury, CT 06331-0097 
 
 

Sep 4, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish, and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the commercial Atlantic herring 
fishery. 
 
Thank you.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss Linda Andrews 
 



Ms. Ramsay Kieffer 
622 Adams Dr 
Milford, DE 19963-2406 
 
 

Sep 4, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Ramsay Kieffer 
 



Ms. Abigail Howes 
105 Bayview Ave 
Berkley, MA 02779-2201 
 
 

Sep 4, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Abigail Howes 
 



miss Zara Ivanova 
Anchorage 
Anchorage, AK 99501 
 
 

Sep 4, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
miss Zara Ivanova 
 



Mr. Ted Heard 
10 Downing St 
New York, NY 10014-4734 
 
 

Sep 4, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Ted Heard 
 



Ms. Nancy Johnson 
2520 Paperbark Dr 
Monroe, NC 28110-1320 
 
 

Sep 4, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Nancy Johnson 
 



Mr. Joe Connors 
300 W 145th St 
New York, NY 10039-3142 
 
 

Sep 4, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Joe Connors 
 



Dr. William Davis 
129 Wittenberg Rd 
Bearsville, NY 12409-5627 
 
 

Sep 4, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery, a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. William Davis 
 



Ms. Kathy Dabanian 
210 Washington Ave 
Sellersville, PA 18960-2314 
 
 

Sep 4, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Kathy Dabanian 
 



Mr. Ken Goldsmith 
75 Route 197 
Woodstock, CT 06281-1427 
 
 

Sep 4, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Reduce bycatch in the Atlantic herring fishery   
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Ken Goldsmith 
 



Ms. sarah owenby 
31 sayestown rd 
fairview, NC 28730 
 
 

Sep 4, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. sarah owenby 
 



Ms. Colleen Kvenvold 
41 S Shaker Rd 
Harvard, MA 01451-1206 
 
 

Sep 4, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Colleen Kvenvold 
 



Mr. Josmanny Horta 
64 Collette St 
New Bedford, MA 02746-2423 
 
 

Sep 4, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Josmanny Horta 
 



Mrs. BARBARA BARONE 
18 Eastbourne Cres 
East Patchogue, NY 11772-4838 
 
 

Sep 4, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. BARBARA BARONE 
 



Ms. Sherry Clem 
4059 Reese Dr S 
Portsmouth, VA 23703-4627 
 
 

Sep 4, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Sherry Clem 
 



Mr. Richard Bernard 
100 Revolutionary Rd 
# 8897 
Scarborough, NY 10510-2015 
 
 

Sep 4, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Richard Bernard 
 



Ms. Allison Saft 
1327 Willow Ave 
Elkins Park, PA 19027-3120 
 
 

Sep 4, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Allison Saft 
 



Mr. Bradley Eardley 
25 Chestnut St Fl 2 
Groveland, MA 01834-1219 
 
 

Sep 4, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Bradley Eardley 
 



Ms. Amy Pollock 
2029 Jackson St 
Wilmington, NC 28401-6923 
 
 

Sep 4, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Amy Pollock 
 



Ms. Jess Summers 
3318 Maplewood Ave 
Richmond, VA 23221-3416 
 
 

Sep 4, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Jess Summers 
 



Ms. Sonia Geerlings 
PO Box 203 
Macksville, None 02447 
 
 

Sep 4, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Sonia Geerlings 
 



Ms. Debbie McCarthy 
188 Hare St 
Phillips, ME 04966-4340 
 
 

Sep 4, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Debbie McCarthy 
 



Mr. Paul Daniello 
PO Box 10622 
Swanzey, NH 03446-0622 
 
 

Sep 4, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Paul Daniello 
 



Mr. John Ferguson 
615 Caravay Ln 
Downingtown, PA 19335-4832 
 
 

Sep 4, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. John Ferguson 
 



Ms. Karen Willis 
2223 W Club Blvd 
Durham, NC 27705-3235 
 
 

Sep 4, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Karen Willis 
 



Mr. Marlowe Mager 
53 Sleepy Hollow Loop 
Clyde, NC 28721-9580 
 
 

Sep 4, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Marlowe Mager 
 



Ms. ginger witmer 
1004 Caln Meetinghouse Rd 
Coatesville, PA 19320-2111 
 
 

Sep 4, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. ginger witmer 
 



Mrs. Jennifer Thorne 
114 Parker Farm Rd 
Buxton, ME 04093-3105 
 
 

Sep 4, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Jennifer Thorne 
 



Mrs. Sue Ochs 
926 Pineview Dr 
West Chester, PA 19380-1874 
 
 

Sep 4, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Sue Ochs 
 



Mrs. Barbara Money 
53a North Rd 
Foster, RI 02825-1619 
 
 

Sep 4, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Barbara Money 
 



Mr. Paul DiBenedetto 
3615 210th St 
Bayside, NY 11361-1413 
 
 

Sep 4, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Paul DiBenedetto 
 



Ms. Erin Foley 
7 Georgetown Ln 
Hazlet, NJ 07730-2309 
 
 

Sep 5, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Erin Foley 
 



Ms. Sharon Mylott 
PO Box 816 
Charlestown, NH 03603-0816 
 
 

Sep 5, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Sharon Mylott 
 



Ms. Moira Bradford 
140 Michigan Ave 
Asheville, NC 28806-4137 
 
 

Sep 5, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Moira Bradford 
 



Ms. Lisa Wahle 
38 N Main St 
Chester, CT 06412-1240 
 
 

Sep 5, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Lisa Wahle 
 



Ms. sarah lincoln 
556 Quaker St 
N Ferrisburgh, VT 05473-7016 
 
 

Sep 5, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. sarah lincoln 
 



Ms. Constance Hoguet 
333 E 68th St 
Apt 12a 
New York, NY 10065-5604 
 
 

Sep 5, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Constance Hoguet 
 



Ms. Marie Wolfe 
977 Royal Rd 
Annville, PA 17003-2410 
 
 

Sep 5, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Marie Wolfe 
 



Dr. Pamela Benbow 
1321 Childs Dr 
Hillsborough, NC 27278-9687 
 
 

Sep 5, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Pamela Benbow 
 



Mr. Mitchell Dormont 
495 Tennent Rd 
Manalapan, NJ 07726-3411 
 
 

Sep 5, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Mitchell Dormont 
 



Mrs. Phyllis Erwin 
1012 Broad Brook Rd 
Guilford, VT 05301-7174 
 
 

Sep 5, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Phyllis Erwin 
 



Ms. Valerie Campbell 
1825 Bellmore Ave 
North Bellmore, NY 11710-5565 
 
 

Sep 5, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Valerie Campbell 
 



Mrs. joni moretti 
201 Johnson Rd 
Whitehouse Station, NJ 08889-3311 
 
 

Sep 5, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. joni moretti 
 



Ms. Lisa Masotta 
35 Peter Parley Rd 
Jamaica Plain, MA 02130-2913 
 
 

Sep 5, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100% at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips (i.e., one 
observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide reliable 
estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you in advance for your consideration.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Lisa Masotta 
 



Mrs. Megan Lehman 
342 Eldred St 
Williamsport, PA 17701-2341 
 
 

Sep 5, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Megan Lehman 
 



Mr. Edward Scott 
101 W 5th St 
Frederick, MD 21701-5203 
 
 

Sep 5, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Edward Scott 
 



Mrs. Jane Murphy 
179 S Conger Ave 
Congers, NY 10920-2721 
 
 

Sep 5, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Jane Murphy 
 



Miss Rebecca Schuberth 
45 Hidden Vly 
Tolland, CT 06084-3331 
 
 

Sep 5, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss Rebecca Schuberth 
 



Ms. Jessica Tatton 
10 Landing Ln Apt 4e 
New Brunswick, NJ 08901-1036 
 
 

Sep 5, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Jessica Tatton 
 



Ms. Ann Houston 
923 Hawkins Rd 
Cedar Grove, NC 27231-9339 
 
 

Sep 5, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed ?! 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Ann Houston 
 



Mr. Daniel Klein 
326 12th St Apt 2r 
Brooklyn, NY 11215-4944 
 
 

Sep 5, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Daniel Klein 
 



Ms. Janet Kinahan 
22 Homestead Ln 
Yarmouth Port, MA 02675-1221 
 
 

Sep 5, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Janet Kinahan 
 



Mrs. gudrun benkendorf 
12 Reger Rd 
Flanders, NJ 07836-9182 
 
 

Sep 5, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. gudrun benkendorf 
 



Mr. Steven Fenster 
12 Davis St 
Pemberton, NJ 08068-1231 
 
 

Sep 5, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Steven Fenster 
 



Ms. Sharon Peralta 
82 Stanley Rd 
Springvale, ME 04083-6305 
 
 

Sep 5, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Sharon Peralta 
 



Ms. Donna Knipp 
60 Seaman Ave Apt 2e 
New York, NY 10034-2885 
 
 

Sep 5, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Donna Knipp 
 



Mrs. Brenda Schaefer 
128 Salmon Brook Rd 
Antrim, NH 03440-3205 
 
 

Sep 5, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Brenda Schaefer 
 



Mr. Dave Neumyer 
356 Rosebank Ave 
Baltimore, MD 21212-3544 
 
 

Sep 5, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Dave Neumyer 
 



Ms. diana artemis 
2930 Marshall St 
Falls Church, VA 22042-1956 
 
 

Sep 5, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. diana artemis 
 



Mr. Ben Houston 
14 Lund Ct 
Woodstock, NY 12498-2603 
 
 

Sep 5, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Ben Houston 
 



Mr. Russell Davis 
794 Lake St 
W Harrison, NY 10604-1604 
 
 

Sep 5, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Russell Davis 
 



Mr. Jan-Paul Alon 
5 Pebble Ln 
Cherry Hill, NJ 08002-1555 
 
 

Sep 6, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Jan-Paul Alon 
 



Ms. Marsha Aronson 
91 Coldenham Rd 
Walden, NY 12586-2011 
 
 

Sep 6, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Marsha Aronson 
 



Ms. nancy nolan 
tilly foster ct 
carmel, NY 10512 
 
 

Sep 6, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. nancy nolan 
 



Ms. Sara Dodson 
7 School Ln 
Chester, CT 06412-1312 
 
 

Sep 6, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Sara Dodson 
 



Ms. Theresa Cohen 
125 Chestnut St 
Concord, MA 01742-2646 
 
 

Sep 6, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Theresa Cohen 
 



Mr. Jesse Ritrovato 
1161 Kingsway Rd Apt 4 
West Chester, PA 19382-5100 
 
 

Sep 6, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Jesse Ritrovato 
 



Ms. valerie rice 
401 Stratford Ct 
Lansdale, PA 19446-6374 
 
 

Sep 6, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. valerie rice 
 



Ms. Paula Myles 
163 Main St 
Harwich, MA 02645-2315 
 
 

Sep 6, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Paula Myles 
 



Mr. O. Ruiz 
Normandy Road 
Clifton, NJ 07013 
 
 

Sep 6, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. O. Ruiz 
 



Mr. benedetto salamone 
308 Forest St 
Waltham, MA 02452-4718 
 
 

Sep 6, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. benedetto salamone 
 



mrs Caroline Sevilla 
4 allÃ&#169;e marc chagall 
Champs-sur-marne, TX 77420 
 
 

Sep 6, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
mrs Caroline Sevilla 
 



Mrs. Lisa Ritchie McLain 
322 Albert Ave 
Lakewood, NJ 08701-5451 
 
 

Sep 6, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Lisa Ritchie McLain 
 



Ms. V. Walko 
1011 Oakwood Ave 
Blackwood, NJ 08012-2708 
 
 

Sep 6, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery, a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. V. Walko 
 



Ms. Perianne Walter 
8 Hilltop Rd 
Mendham, NJ 07945-1258 
 
 

Sep 6, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Perianne Walter 
 



dr Alan Harwood 
77 Avon Hill St 
Cambridge, MA 02140-3609 
 
 

Sep 6, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
dr Alan Harwood 
 



Ms. Suzanne La Muniere 
825 W End Ave # 4b 
New York, NY 10025-5349 
 
 

Sep 6, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Suzanne La Muniere 
 



ms Natalie Hodap 
19585 599th Ave 
Mankato, MN 56001-8447 
 
 

Sep 6, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
ms Natalie Hodap 
 



Ms. Brady Root 
North 4th Ave 
Highland Park, NJ 08904 
 
 

Sep 6, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Brady Root 
 



Ms. Barbara Appelbaum 
875 W End Ave 
New York, NY 10025-4919 
 
 

Sep 6, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Barbara Appelbaum 
 



Mr. David Hand 
42 S Dunton Ave 
East Patchogue, NY 11772-6112 
 
 

Sep 6, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. David Hand 
 



Ms. Gabrielle Kayser 
2 Pine St 
Hicksville, NY 11801-3212 
 
 

Sep 6, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Gabrielle Kayser 
 



Miss Kimberly Spiegel 
2204 Evergreen Dr 
Hammonton, NJ 08037-2842 
 
 

Sep 6, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss Kimberly Spiegel 
 



Mr. Thomas Eibsen 
813 Perry Howard Rd 
Fuquay Varina, NC 27526-1780 
 
 

Sep 6, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Thomas Eibsen 
 



Mrs. Virginia Levasseur 
357 New London Tpke 
Norwich, CT 06360-4053 
 
 

Sep 7, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Virginia Levasseur 
 



Mr. Marvin Elmowitz 
111 Park St 
West Caldwell, NJ 07006-7423 
 
 

Sep 7, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Yes, it will cost money to reduce/avoid accidental catch and kill, but 
you can NOT eat money. You can only eat fish (i.e. food). With the 
increasing demand for food you can NOT waste anything. Almost four 
years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council initiated a plan 
to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the Atlantic herring 
fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public comments calling 
for effective action to reform the industrial herring midwater trawl 
fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Marvin Elmowitz 
 



Ms. Leslie Tawnamaia 
PO Box 233 
Cabot, VT 05647-0233 
 
 

Sep 7, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Leslie Tawnamaia 
 



mrs Wanda Cucinotta 
2303 Tuttle Ln 
Lummi Island, WA 98262-8646 
 
 

Sep 7, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
mrs Wanda Cucinotta 
 



Mr. Eugene &amp; Diane DeJoannis 
280 Scott Dr 
Manchester, CT 06042-2427 
 
 

Sep 7, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Eugene &amp; Diane DeJoannis 
 



Mr. jason reeves 
7617 Idolbrook Ln 
Raleigh, NC 27615-6123 
 
 

Sep 7, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. jason reeves 
 



Mr. Brad Sahl 
117 Greymist Ln 
Cary, NC 27518-8966 
 
 

Sep 7, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Brad Sahl 
 



Ms. Linda Smathers 
14 Trevors Trl 
Asheville, NC 28806-9243 
 
 

Sep 7, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Reform for Atlantic Herring Fishery 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Linda Smathers 
 



Mr. charles levin 
14 Parker Ave 
Northfield, MA 01360-1004 
 
 

Sep 7, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. charles levin 
 



Mrs. Carol Swing 
223 Dula Springs Rd 
Weaverville, NC 28787-8396 
 
 

Sep 7, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Carol Swing 
 



Mr. charles yheaulon 
24 Charles Cir 
Delanco, NJ 08075-5258 
 
 

Sep 8, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. charles yheaulon 
 



Mr. Bob Moore 
PO Box 713 
New York, NY 10163-0713 
 
 

Sep 8, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Bob Moore 
 



Ms. Judy Hamilton 
137 Stanwood Ln 
Manlius, NY 13104-1411 
 
 

Sep 8, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Judy Hamilton 
 



Ms. Roberta Houllahan 
627 Hope St 
Providence, RI 02906-2653 
 
 

Sep 8, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Roberta Houllahan 
 



Miss Loretta Fisher 
233 Metropolitan Ave 
Roslindale, MA 02131-4240 
 
 

Sep 8, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss Loretta Fisher 
 



Mrs. Michele Meli 
2038 W 10th St 
Brooklyn, NY 11223-3539 
 
 

Sep 8, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Michele Meli 
 



Ms. Tricia Mattiello 
118 Long Hill Dr 
Stamford, CT 06902-1426 
 
 

Sep 8, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Tricia Mattiello 
 



Ms. Wendy Li 
8885 18th Ave 
Brooklyn, NY 11214-6001 
 
 

Sep 8, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Wendy Li 
 



Mrs. tamika evans 
7 Petrie Ave 
Mohawk, NY 13407-1216 
 
 

Sep 8, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. tamika evans 
 



Ms. Judith Embry 
51 Blackstone Rd 
Florida, MA 01247-9400 
 
 

Sep 8, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Judith Embry 
 



Mrs. Melissa Gumbert 
120 Berry Creek Dr 
Flat Rock, NC 28731-8531 
 
 

Sep 8, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Melissa Gumbert 
 



Ms. Audrey David 
10 Stewart Pl Apt 9gw 
White Plains, NY 10603-7012 
 
 

Sep 9, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Audrey David 
 



Mr. Don Barth 
1202 Stokes Rd 
Mount Laurel, NJ 08054-6423 
 
 

Sep 9, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Don Barth 
 



ms lorraine brabham 
1313 Grand St 
Hoboken, NJ 07030-2250 
 
 

Sep 9, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
ms lorraine brabham 
 



Ms. Rev. Wendy Taylor 
PO Box 1544 
Ocean Shores, WA 98569-1544 
 
 

Sep 9, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Rev. Wendy Taylor 
 



Mr. Boyer c. August 
1957 East Ave 
Hayward, CA 94541-5405 
 
 

Sep 9, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Boyer c. August 
 



mr Sean Russell 
600 Pettis Ave. 
Mountain View, CA 94040 
 
 

Sep 9, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
mr Sean Russell 
 



Ms. Arlene Rinaldo 
2813 Rubino Cir 
San Jose, CA 95125-6309 
 
 

Sep 9, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Arlene Rinaldo 
 



mrs Kim Bacon 
2675 W Canyon Ave 
San Diego, CA 92123-4709 
 
 

Sep 9, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
mrs Kim Bacon 
 



mrs ABIGAIL WOLCOTT 
58 WATER RD 
BYRAM, NJ 07874 
 
 

Sep 9, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
mrs ABIGAIL WOLCOTT 
 



Mrs. Elinor Vega 
11544 Arroyo Ave 
Hesperia, CA 92345-1942 
 
 

Sep 9, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Elinor Vega 
 



Ms. Sydney Allrud 
8815 Burke Ave N 
Seattle, WA 98103-4127 
 
 

Sep 9, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Sydney Allrud 
 



ms Patricia Biondo 
1206 Milvia St 
Berkeley, CA 94709-1933 
 
 

Sep 9, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
ms Patricia Biondo 
 



Dr. Milad Hakimbashi 
1310 Esplanade 
Redondo Beach, CA 90277-5016 
 
 

Sep 9, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Milad Hakimbashi 
 



Ms. kay von tress 
265 Waverley St 
Menlo Park, CA 94025-3618 
 
 

Sep 9, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. kay von tress 
 



ms laurie pinkham 
208 Washington St Apt 205 
Lynn, MA 01902-4786 
 
 

Sep 9, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
ms laurie pinkham 
 



Ms. shelley frazier 
609 S Boylan Ave 
Raleigh, NC 27603-2131 
 
 

Sep 9, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. shelley frazier 
 



mr J Lynch 
8771 Primrose Ln 
Clive, IA 50325-5423 
 
 

Sep 9, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
mr J Lynch 
 



Mrs. betty almand 
10 Clarendon Ave 
Avondale Est, GA 30002-1401 
 
 

Sep 9, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. betty almand 
 



Ms. Beth Angel 
34 Country Ln 
East Hampton, CT 06424-1356 
 
 

Sep 9, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Beth Angel 
 



Ms. Candy LeBlanc 
4361 Turnbridge Dr 
Sacramento, CA 95823-1931 
 
 

Sep 10, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Candy LeBlanc 
 



ms Rose Marie Fructuoso 
3426 S Utah St Apt A 
Arlington, VA 22206-1985 
 
 

Sep 10, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
ms Rose Marie Fructuoso 
 



Mrs. Alese Tait 
1492 Elm St 
Stratford, CT 06615-7030 
 
 

Sep 10, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Alese Tait 
 



mr Noel Larock 
PO Box 709 
Southwick, MA 01077-0709 
 
 

Sep 10, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
mr Noel Larock 
 



Mrs. H. Chisholm 
183 Ora Rd 
Oxford, MI 48371-3229 
 
 

Sep 10, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. H. Chisholm 
 



Mr. Mark Lloyd 
1040 Carolina Ave 
Durham, NC 27705-4006 
 
 

Sep 10, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Mark Lloyd 
 



Mr. John Gourlie 
69 Boston St 
Guilford, CT 06437-2802 
 
 

Sep 10, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. John Gourlie 
 



mrs Wendy Forster 
Cedar Lodge 
Macclesfield 
Manchester, NY 12345 
 
 

Sep 10, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
mrs Wendy Forster 
 



ms Bruce Forster 
Cedar Lodge 
Shrigley Road 
Manchester, NY 12345 
 
 

Sep 10, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
ms Bruce Forster 
 



Mr. Michael Ruzza 
1141 Garner Ave 
Schenectady, NY 12309-5705 
 
 

Sep 10, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Michael Ruzza 
 



Ms. dinda evans 
PO Box 178695 
San Diego, CA 92177-8695 
 
 

Sep 10, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. dinda evans 
 



ms Liza Womack 
538 W Hudson St 
Long Beach, NY 11561-1726 
 
 

Sep 10, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
ms Liza Womack 
 



Mr. Stewart Lone 
315Twin Oaks Dr 
Havertown, PA 19083 
 
 

Sep 10, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Stewart Lone 
 



Ms. Ainsley Donaldson 
1 N High St 
Melrose, MA 02176-3016 
 
 

Sep 10, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Ainsley Donaldson 
 



Ms. eileen stolarz 
104 Spring St 
Garfield, NJ 07026-2327 
 
 

Sep 10, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. eileen stolarz 
 



Ms. Joan Turner 
303 Dawn Ct 
Mill Valley, CA 94941-4073 
 
 

Sep 10, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Joan Turner 
 



Mr. Travis Harvey 
909 Galbreath Ave 
Upper Chichester, PA 19061-3515 
 
 

Sep 11, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Travis Harvey 
 



Mrs. N Towle 
38 Old Colony Way 
Scituate, MA 02066-4725 
 
 

Sep 11, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. N Towle 
 



Mrs. michelle wright 
4073 Brooksdale Dr 
Franklinton, NC 27525-9496 
 
 

Sep 11, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. michelle wright 
 



Mrs. Sheri Varner-Munt 
2017 Valley Ct 
Clayton, NC 27520-8804 
 
 

Sep 11, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Sheri Varner-Munt 
 



Ms. Roberta Roberts 
249 Crosslands Dr 
Kennett Square, PA 19348-2024 
 
 

Sep 11, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Roberta Roberts 
 



mr Ravin Carlson 
117 Avenida Lucia 
San Clemente, CA 92672-3414 
 
 

Sep 11, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
mr Ravin Carlson 
 



Ms. erica johanson 
50 stoneybrook road 
hopewell, NJ 08525 
 
 

Sep 11, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. erica johanson 
 



Mrs. Petra Veneri 
21 Woodard Dr 
Bristol, CT 06010-6457 
 
 

Sep 11, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Petra Veneri 
 



Dr. Marlene Angert 
116 Yew Rd 
Cheltenham, PA 19012-1204 
 
 

Sep 12, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Marlene Angert 
 



Ms. Audrey Tillinghast 
5337 Cucumber Branch Rd 
Snow Camp, NC 27349-9565 
 
 

Sep 12, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Audrey Tillinghast 
 



Ms. Georgeanne Spates 
PO Box 786 
Southold, NY 11971-0786 
 
 

Sep 12, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
I am writing today to urge the New England Fishery Management Council 
to press on with its commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5.  Protecting our 
fisheries populations, both prey and predator, is of the utmost 
importance.  Please stand strong against weakening of the management 
plans which should include -- 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e.,o ne observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thanks for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Georgeanne Spates 
 



Dr. Andi  Weiss Bartczak 
142 Bruynswick Rd 
New Paltz, NY 12561-4130 
 
 

Sep 12, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet.  As an environmental toxicologist, I am acutely 
aware of how stressed the oceans are from the effects of global warming 
and human pollutants.  Bycatch today might be food for humans the next 
decade. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port).  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Andi  Weiss Bartczak 
 



Miss donna Logan 
452 Clokey Ave 
Pittsburgh, PA 15228-1425 
 
 

Sep 12, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss donna Logan 
 



Miss Diane Rooney 
300 3rd St Apt 909 
San Francisco, CA 94107-4205 
 
 

Sep 12, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss Diane Rooney 
 



Mr. Joseph Armstrong 
43081 Coles Dr 
Hollywood, MD 20636-2483 
 
 

Sep 13, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Joseph Armstrong 
 



mr JOHN LEWIS 
3 Everett Rd 
Carmel, NY 10512-2001 
 
 

Sep 13, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
mr JOHN LEWIS 
 



Mrs. Ellen O'Connor 
64 Oak Ave 
Riverside, RI 02915-4440 
 
 

Sep 13, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery. 
To my mind waste of natural resources is the number one problem in the 
world.  Please let's do our part in New England to stem this 
hemorrhaging of our resources.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Ellen O'Connor 
 



mr Michael Rice 
1103 Cedar View Dr 
Minneapolis, MN 55405-2110 
 
 

Sep 13, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
&quot;hotspots&quot; to protect river herring and the predators 
that depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
mr Michael Rice 


